
 

Mission:  To be a model school where each student achieves a high level of educational growth. 
Vision: Educating each student for success by providing quality instruction and rigorous learning experiences. 
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February 28, 2017 
 
 
 
Dear Hawthorne Families:  
 
  
We have received notification from the Snohomish County Health Department that a case of 
mumps has been confirmed at our school. Information about mumps was shared with families 
districtwide in January, and the district developed a process for identifying and communicating 
with families of unimmunized students in the event of a confirmed case being reported in 
Everett Public Schools.  
 
As part of this process, any student who is not immunized against mumps will be excluded from 
school for 26 days. Now that a case has been confirmed at our school, the families of 
students who are not immunized have been notified directly that their child is 
being excluded from school.  
 
Mumps symptoms typically include fever, headache, muscle aches, tiredness, and loss of 
appetite. Its most distinctive symptom is swelling of the cheeks, neck or jaw. Only a health care 
provider can diagnose and test for mumps. Please contact your child’s health care 
provider if your child develops symptoms.  
 
Please see the attached letter from Gary Goldbaum, Health Officer and Director, Snohomish 
Health District and learn more about mumps at the following websites: 
 
Washington Department of Health 
http://www.doh.wa.gov/YouandYourFamily/IllnessandDisease/Mumps/MumpsOutbreak 
Center for Disease Control 
Mumps vaccination: https://www.cdc.gov/mumps/vaccination.html 
MMR vaccine – what everyone should know: 
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/vpd/mmr/public/index.html 

Please contact Communications at 425-385-4040 if you need additional assistance.  

Sincerely,  

Celia O’Connor-Weaver 
Principal 
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